

## **INFORMAL INTERACTION WITH TEACHERS**

8<sup>th</sup> April, 2020

"Faith is taking the first step even when you don't see the whole staircase"

Martin Luther King Jr.



Dear Parents,

2020 is a special year for you as your precious child is all ready to take his or her first strides into the world of Formal Education. It is indeed a milestone, a memorable transition in the lives of tiny tots. However, due to unfortunate events and prevalent Lockdown conditions, the course of action generally followed by our school to welcome the new entrants on 1 April of the new session could not be executed. BBPS, Rohini understands your anxiety as well as your apprehension about the present scenario. I would like to inform you that we await the arrival of our little stars in school as much as you do. Therefore, in the present situation of schools being closed, it is suggested that the class teacher of your ward gets connected with you through **a whats app video call** to introduce herself to you and your ward. The date, day & timings of the call will be shared with you before the actual call is made. Kindly ensure that your ward is available at the time of the call. You may share it with your child that the class teacher is missing you and wants to talk to you. It will also help if both the parents are available with the child for the call.

Extraordinary events call for extraordinary measures and in unprecedented times like today, we assure you that the well being of your ward is our responsibility. With our daily communication with you, the bond that we aspire to nurture with you and your ward will surely get strengthened. As we take our first step to familiarize the faces, we hope that we will continue to receive your kind support and cooperation.

May the New Beginnings bring us Joy and Hope.

Geeta Gangwani

**Principal**